MCPB Board Meeting Agenda
January 13, 2014

Meeting called to order at 6:03 by President Dave Blume

BOD Members Present: Brian Auer, Chad Beaty, Dave Blume, Jim Broadbear, Roger Burns, Steve Bruso, Audelle Cummings, Keith Eichensehr, Doug Gillam, Bill Graden, Kelly Hott, Bill Jones, Eric Oglivie , Andy Ommen, Jerry Stocks, Brad Thede, and Jason Wilson. 

Also present, Business Manager Brian Thede and Friend of the Board Amy Green

BOD Members not present: Brian Everett, Doug Fewkes, John Harris, Roger Heideman, Tom Nolin, Steve Olson, Steve Platt, Cory Rogers

Meeting Minutes approval from December 2013 – Bill Jones
Proposed – Keith Eichensehr
2nd – Kelly Hott
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Treasurer's Report – Chad Beatty
· Chad reports his computer is not working and cannot run the software to generate financial reports. He hopes to be able get it fixed (or get a new computer) by the February BOD meeting. 
· Finance Committee will meet with auditors on Jan 28th to review the annual audit results. Full audit results will be presented at the Feb BOD meeting. 
· Amy Green has agreed to be the Registration Coordinator and the BOD is very happy to have her and welcomes her involvement. Currently at 724 registered players, This is about 15 lower than this time last year. 
· Notifications have gone out to players who are not paid in full. If payment or arrangements to make payment is not made, then the player will be placed on the wait list and a roster spot cannot be guaranteed. 
· Will look into the McClelland scholarship fund balance. It may be out of funds and would need a donation to continue. 
· 2014 Budget discussion (from Finance Committee) 
· Registrations (Steve Bruso or Amy Green)
· Sponsorships (Brian Thede)
· Fund Raising (Steve Bruso or Kelly Mutters)

Manager's Report - Brian Thede
· Will place a free ad in Pantagraph for registration
· Sponsorship renewals were sent in December. 
· Goal is to have all team sponsors secured by March. 
· New sponsorship form is on the MCPB website.
· Have a couple of sponsors currently interested in scoreboard sponsorships. 
· The MCPB web site is advertising for banner sponsorships. “Your Ad Here” is on the website with a link to how an ad can be placed as a web site banner. 
· Winterization of the concession stand is going well. No issues as of this meeting. Utility bills seem to reflect the measures taken are working.   

Facilities/Fields – Kelly Hott / Andy Ommen
· A couple automatic door closers need to be replaced.
· The umpire room door needs to have the lock repaired. 
· In November, $800 worth of fencing repairs were completed on various areas throughout the complex. A complete list is available from Andy Ommen is anyone is interested. 
· Andy has built wooden walls that are placed behind bullpens to protect fencing. 
· The Colt backstop needs to be watched in the coming years. It is showing wear and may need to be replaced. Using a net instead of fencing might be the best way when it comes time to replace the backstop. 
· Andy Ommen is researching a way to place strobe lights on the scoreboards to be used when the complex needs to be cleared due to a weather emergency. More to come on this. 
· State Farm’s landscape vendor is donating a used utility vehicle to MCPB. 
· 2014 Grounds Crew has been identified and work agreements are being finalized. 
· Dan Highand’s Midwest Turf is no longer under contract. Dan notified MCPB BOD of his desire not to pursue a contract for 2014. 
· Andy Ommen will oversee the grounds crew
· The gorunds crew will be considered independent contractors. 
· Bill Graden is working with Andy and his crew on the work agreements. 
· SBC Heating and Cooling is going to donate approximately $6,500 worth of HVAC system for our Concession stand.  They will replace the Air Conditioner and Furnace/Air handler.  Ski has asked PONY pay for “air curtains”.  These are devices that would hang over the pass-through windows of the concession stand to separate the inside air from the outside air.  The cost of the air curtains is approximately $1,250.
PONY’s obligation will be to get a gas line ran to the concession stand.  A few meetings have taken place between Andy, Ski Coone (SBC) and NICOR.  They are trying to derive a way to get a gas-line to the concession stand.  A gas line has to be run at 90 degrees to the gas main.  The gas main is located on the North side of Ireland grove road.  The current path is right through the middle of the Pony field.  After meeting with Nicor via phone, they are willing to run a MAIN onto our property in order to get the 90 degree. That will be no cost to PONY.  The good news, is that being a 501c3, we get a good chunk of FREE gas-line off of the main.  The initial cost of the installation was going to be approximately $1,500.  This cost may be significantly less if we can derive a way to get a main onto the property. Andy is meeting with Nicor and SBC on site to plan out the possibilities.  
· No update on the Lowes bathroom remodel. Lowes is still planning to help. 
· Please see the MCPB calendar for field work days this spring as well as the fall. 

Baseball Equipment - Bill Jones
· Purchased 9 new catcher’s mitts to help replace some worn out ones. Bill Jones has brought back his ever popular “Adopt a Glove” program. The following people have volunteered to take a catcher’s mitt and help break it in this summer so it is game ready when needed. Thank you to Keith Eichensehr (2), Steve Bruso, Eric Oglivie, Chad Beaty, Jason Wilson, Jim Broadbear, Amy Green, and Kelly Hott for helping out! 
· Twins uniforms will be ordered by the end of January.


Umpires – Brian Thede, Bill Graden
· Umpire Clinic April 6, 2014. On web site as news banner

Publicity/News Items – Jim Broadbear – Nothing new to report

Divisional Reports:
· Pinto, Mustang, Bronco, and Pony division presidents should begin assembling coaching staffs. Coaching rosters should be ready for review by Feb 10th at a pace and time to be determined. 

Shetland Division  - Tom N.
Pinto Division - Jason
Mustang Division - Keith
Bronco Division - ? NEED PRES & VP
Pony Division – Audelle –  
Colt / Palomino Division - ? NEED PRES

Current Projects
	

Old Business
· The fall league season has been shortened to 6 weeks
· Jason Wilson and Eric Ogilvie were nominated as directors at the December 2013 meeting. Dave Blume proposed the board vote on his nominations. Kelly Hott proposed the nomination of both as directors. Jim Broadbear seconded the motion. The BOD members in attendance voted unanimously to approve the motion and the motion passed. Welcome to Eric and Jason. 
· Fourth of July Tournament update
· 9 teams are currently registered (out of the 24 available spots)
· McLean County Orthopedics is the overall tournament sponsor
· Read’s will provide T-Shirt sales with MCPB getting some income as well. 
· Mike Harris is the tournament director
· BOD volunteers will be needed and specifics will be announced at a later date. 

New Business

· PLEASE NOTE: MCPB BOD monthly meetings will now be held on the second Monday of each month.  A motion to hold the meetings on the second Monday of each month was proposed by Audelle Cummings. It was seconded by Roger Burns. The BOD members in attendance voted unanimously to approve the motion and the motion passed.
· Audit review from Eric Hjerpe – Postponed…. Will be talking at the Feb. BOD Meeting
· Pony BOD Leadership Transition – Dave Blume nominated Steve Bruso as the new President of MCPB and Audelle Cummings as the new Vice President. Bill Graden made the motion to approve the nomination and Keith Eichensehr seconded the motion. The BOD members in attendance voted unanimously to approve the motion and the motion passed. Welcome Steve and Audelle to your new roles. Dave Bume officially replaces Bill Graden as Past President on the BOD. At this time, Bill Graden is a Director at Large on the BOD. 

The BOD and all of MCPB thank Dave Blume for his almost 12 years of service as MCPB President. He has overseen many complex changes and phenomenal growth in the number of players and teams using the facilities in the past 12 years. Just a few of the projects/improvements he has helped see completed: 
· Lights installed
· Infield irrigation
· Upgrades at Colt due to partnering with Heartland CC. 
· Automated Registration process. 

THANK YOU DAVE!! 

Notes/Calendar  of Events/Key Date Reminders – Bill Jones
· Updated calendar is on the MCPB web site.

